
 
 

SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION 
CONGRATULATING GLORIA AND RANDY SKIGEN 

ON BEING HONORED BY TEMPLE SINAI  
 
WHEREAS, Gloria and Randy Skigen are being honored by Temple Sinai at its 
Reaching New Heights Gala on Saturday, April 6, 2019;  
 
WHEREAS, Gloria and Randy Skigen, along with their children Natalie and Dan, have 
been active and involved members of Temple Sinai since 1997; and  
 
WHEREAS, Gloria Skigen is Immediate Past President of Temple Sinai and has served 
in numerous other leadership positions at Temple Sinai including Vice President of 
Finance; Vice President of Avodah (Ritual); Vice President of Kehillah (the College 
Committee); Sisterhood President; and as a member of the Rabbinic Search 
Committee; Religious School Committee; and Community Education Committee; and  
 
WHEREAS, Randy Skigen was a trustee of the Temple Sinai Board, has served on the 
Religious School Committee and the 2018 Nominating Committee and organizes the 
annual Brotherhood Political Brunch; and  
 
WHEREAS, Gloria and Randy Skigen have been dedicated and committee residents of 
the larger Stamford community; they have both been involved and active supporters of 
the Stamford Public Schools after-school clubs and activities; Gloria was a Girl Scout 
troop leader for 12 years; Randy served on the Board of Representatives for 22 years; 
serving as President from 2009 through 2017, and before that serving as Chair of the 
Fiscal Committee and the Personnel Committee; he was the Founder and Executive 
Director/President of the Dental Center of Stamford, Inc., a non-profit clinic providing 
high quality oral health care to thousands in the Stamford area, which opened in 1999 
and joined CHC in 2005; is a former Executive Director of the East Side Partnership; he 
currently serves as a member of the Board of Directors of the Bartlett Arboretum and 
Stamford Partnership. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the 30th Board of Representatives thanks 
Gloria and Randy Skigen for their many contributions to the City of Stamford and 
congratulates them on being honored by Temple Sinai.     
 
 

Approved by the 30th Board of Representatives 
This 1st day of April, 2019 

 
 

 
_____________________________  ____________________________ 
Matthew Quinones, President   Susan Nabel, Clerk 


